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File No.: 5539.00 

 

November 18, 2019 

 

Ms. Melinda Abrams 

Penner Waste Inc. 

P.O. Box 1090 

Winkler, MB  R6W 4B2 

 

Dear Ms. Abrams: 

 

Re: Notice of Alteration – Environment Act Licence 2990 RR – Additional feedstock for 

Composting Process 

 

Thank you for your October 16, 2019 Notice of Alteration submission to Environment 

Act Licence 2990 RR.  The alteration request consists of expanding the types of feedstock for the 

commercial composting process. 

 

Upon review of your alteration request, I have concluded that the environmental effects 

of the proposed alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, you are hereby authorized to 

accept ICI organic wastes; subject to the following terms and conditions: 

 

1. The following definition is added to Licence 2990 RR: 

“ICI organic wastes” means pre or post consumer organic wastes from Industrial, 

Commercial or Institutional sources, free from contaminants that would affect or degrade 

the commercial composting process or compost; and 

2. Licence 2990 RR Clause 25 is revised to read: 

25. a) The Licencee shall only accept and use green waste, household organic waste, ICI 

agricultural by-products, straw, livestock manure, livestock or wildlife mortalities, wood 

waste, drywall cutoffs or ICI organic wastes as feedstock at the Development.   

25. b) As of November 13, 2019, any new feedstock proposed to be received for use in 

the composting process must be approved by an Environment Officer or Director prior to 

acceptance. 

25. c) The Director may revise or rescind the approval of any type of feedstock issued 

under 25. b); may restrict the volume of any type of feedstock approved and may 

implement lower limit thresholds for the submission of requests under 25 b). 
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Please be advised that this approval is contingent on the acceptance of a revised 

Environment Act Licence that will be issued in the near future.  If you have any questions 

regarding this matter, please contact Cory Graham at 204-250-7645 or cory.graham@gov.mb.ca. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Siobhan Burland Ross, M.Eng., P. Eng. 

Director 

The Environment Act 

 

 

c:  S. Kohler/Y. Hawryliuk/T. Kneeshaw, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

     C. Graham, Environmental Approvals Branch 

     Public Registries 
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